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BOARD OF MANAGEMENT 2021/22 

President: Graham McDonald. 

Vice President: Derek Ballinger. 

Secretary: Betty Cozens. 

Treasurer: Ron Goudie. 

Assistant Treasurer: Govan Bellinger. 

Board Members: - Ron Dolby, Shirley 

Quick, John Williams and Michael Turner. 

The last Board meeting was held on 

Tuesday 14th of September 2021. 

Due to Covid restrictions the Pre-Season 

Dinner and Club Opening Day could not 

proceed. The function to celebrate Col 

and Gisela Morrell’s 50th Wedding 

Anniversary has also been postponed. 

At this stage it is very difficult to plan our 

program and we will try to keep members 

informed as we receive Covid updates. 

Please check out the Club Website as 
Trevor keeps it up to date. 

https://horshamcity.bowls.com.au/ 

PENNANT SIDES for 2021/2022 

Saturday Pennant 

Division 1  1 side of 12 players 
Division 2  2 sides of 12 players 
Division 3  1 side of 12 players 

Midweek Pennant 

Division 1  1 side of 12 players 
Division 2  1 side of 8 players 

TEAM SELECTION 2021/22 

The Combined Pennant Selection 
Committee have elected Colin Morrell as 
Chairman of Selectors. 

The Pennant Selection Committee have held 
their first meeting and will soon be selecting 
sides for the upcoming season. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

SEPTEMBER 24th – Grand Final Eve Fours. 
Entries close 6:00 pm Wednesday 22nd. 
OCTOBER 14th – 5 a Side Tournament 
Entries close Monday 11th of October 
(Ballarat Bowls Specialist will be in 
attendance on this day). 

SOCIAL BOWLS 

Again, Covid restrictions and inclement 
weather have restricted activities allowed 
on our bowling greens. However, we are 
still allowed to practice and Members are 
encouraged to keep active on our greens. 

CLUB IMPROVEMENTS 

A special thanks to our Club Members 

who have given many hours of their time 

to assist with the work to complete the 

construction of the new shades for the A 

Green  

John Williams has overseen the work to 

dismantle the old fence and work with 

our Members and J&A Fencing to erect 

the Wind Shield Fence for A Green. 

All workers have appreciated the goodies 

for morning tea which have been supplied 

by Cheryl McDonald. 

 

 

https://horshamcity.bowls.com.au/


• Electronic Payment Machine 

Our club has purchased a machine which 

provides patrons with an up-to-date 

payment system. Govan and Ron have 

spent considerable time to set up the 

electronic device and Members are very 

pleased with the new system. The Club 

will still retain the cash option for all 

payments. 

PROGRESS WITH SALE OF D GREEN 

• Connection of services have been 
completed. 

• Paper work still to be finalized 
prior to settlement. 

MAJOR CLUB RAFFLE 

A small group, led by Daniel Gloury, have 
organized a Club Raffle. 

However, COVID restrictions have delayed 
the original starting date for ticket sales. 

Hopefully, raffle tickets will soon be 
available. 

The following prizes will be offered: 

• 1st Prize 
Two nights’ accommodation at the ‘A 
Frame’ at Halls Gap plus a meal for 2. 

• 2nd Prize 
Meal for Two at the BAA3400 Restaurant 
in Horsham. 

• 3rd Prize 
Meal for Two at the Bull & Mouth Hotel in 
Horsham. 

• 4th Prize 
Fruit & vegie box with meat tray. 

I hope this Newsletter helps to 
keep you in touch with activities 
around the Club. 

BETTY COZENS  

SECRETARY 

SELECTION COMMITTEE 

Betty Cozens, Elsie Bardell, Colin Morrell, 
Daniel Gloury and Anthony King. 
The Combined Pennant Selection 
Committee have elected Colin Morrell as 
Chairman of Selectors. 

MATCH COMMITTEE 

Elaine Mitchell, Elsie Bardell, Ed Warrick, 
Hux Mitchell, Kevin Kearns, Peter 
Dougherty and Greg Dixon. 
The Combined Match Committee draw 
up the Program for the coming season 


